- Do not staple
- Print on one side only

Form AR21

Annual return for a trade union

Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992



Contents

Trade Union's details	1
Return of members	2
Change of officers	2
Officers in post	2a
General fund	3
Analysis of income from federation and other bodies and other income	4
Analysis of benefit expenditure shown at general fund	5
Accounts other than the revenue account/general fund	6-8
Political fund account	9
Analysis of officials' salaries and benefits	11
Analysis of investment income	12
Balance sheet as at	13
Fixed assets account	14
Analysis of investments	15
Analysis of investment income (controlling interests)	16
Summary sheet	17
Information on Industrial action ballots	18
Information on Industrial action	20
Notes to the accounts	22
Accounting policies	23
Signatures to the annual return	23
Checklist	23
Checklist for auditor's report and	24
Auditor's report	25
Membership audit certificate	i
AR21: Points to remember	26
Guidance on completion	27

Form AR21

Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992

Trade Union's details

Name of Trade Union:	PTSC
Year ended:	31 DECEMBER 2019
List number:	819T
Head or Main Office address:	Juxion House 2 nd Floor 101 St Pauls Churchyard London EC4M 8BU
Has the address changed during the year to which the return relates?	Yes No X (Tick as appropriate)
Website address (if available)	www.ptscunion.org.uk
General Secretary:	Francis Neckles
Telephone Number:	0203 102 7550
Contact name for queries regarding the completion of this return:	Francis Neckles
Telephone Number:	07415956555
E-mail:	francis.neckles@ptscunion.org.uk

Please follow the guidance notes in the completion of this return. Any difficulties or problems in the completion of this return should be directed to the Certification Officer as below or by telephone to: 0330 109 3602.

The address to which returns and other documents should be sent are:

Return of members (see notes 10 and 11)

	Number of	f mem	bers at the	e end of the yea	r		
Great Britain	Northern Ireland	1	Irish Republic	Elsewhere Abr (including Channel Island			Totals
Male 181							
Female 66							
Total 247						Α	247
Number of members inclus held:	nd of year contributing to the ided in totals box 'A' above Chane wing to record any chang	for who	om no home	ì		covere	247
Position held	Name of Officer ceas	sing	Name of O	fficer Appointed		Date c	f change
General Secretary			Francis	Neckles	08/03/2014		
Financial Secretary			Westley	Lay	08/03/2014		•
Legal Secretary			John J N	leckles	08/03/2014		
District Secretary			Marcia F	rancis	08/0	3/2014	
Chief Officer Welfare Benefits Unit	&		Sherald	Reece-Bartlett	29/0)5/201	6
State whether the union a. A branch of another	-	Yes		No X			
If yes, state the nam	e of that other						
b. A federation of trade	unions?	Yes		No			
If yes, state the	number of affiliated						

Officers in post

(see note 12)

Please insert a complete list of all officers in post at the end of the year to which this return relates.

Name of Officer Position held

Colin HinksonActing Unit RepresentativeEphrain PayneActing Unit RepresentativeRaymond MolyneuxActing Unit RepresentativeNathan WaltonActing Unit Representative

General fund

(see notes 13 to 18)

	£	£
Income From Members: Contributions and Subscriptions		42505
From Members: Other income from members (specify)		
Total other income from members		
Total of all income from members		
Investment income (as at page 12)		
Other Income		
Income from Federations and other bodies (as at page 4)		
Income from any other sources (as at page 4)		
Total of other income (as at page 4)		
	Total income	42505
Expenditure		.2000
Benefits to members (as at page 5)		
Administrative expenses (as at page 10)		45950
Federation and other bodies (specify)		45950
		40000
Total expenditure Federation and other bodies		
Taxation		
Tot	al expenditure	45950
Surplus (deficit) for year		(3,445)
Amount of general fund at beginning of year		(15,132)
Amount of general fund at end of year		(18,577)

Analysis of income from federation and other bodies and other income (see notes 19 and 20)

Description		£	£
Federation and other bodies		0	
	Total federation a	nd other bodies	
Other income		0	
		al other income	
	Total of a	all other income	

Analysis of benefit expenditure shown at general fund (see notes 21 to 23)

	£		£
Representation –		brought forward	
Employment Related Issues	0		
		Education and Training services	
Representation –			
Non Employment Related Issues			
Tron Employment Related 188468	0		
		Negotiated Discount Services	
		Negotiated Discount Services	
Communications			
Communications	0		
		Solony Costo	
		Salary Costs	
Advisory Services			
, tationly convious	0		
		Other Benefits and Grants (specify)	
		other benefits and Grants (specify)	
Dispute Benefits			
	0		
Other Cash Payments	0		
-			
carried forward		Total (should agree with figure in	
		General Fund)	

Accounts other than the revenue account/general fund (see notes 21 to 23)

Fund 2			Fund Account
Name:		£	£
Income			
	From members	0	
	Investment income (as at page 12)	0	
	Other income (specify)	0	
	Total other inco	me as specified	
		Total Income	
Expenditure			
	Benefits to members	0	
	Administrative expenses and other expenditure (as at page 10)	0	
	То	tal Expenditure	
	Surplus (Defi	cit) for the year	
	Amount of fund at be	-	
	Amount of fund at the end of year (as		
	Number of members contributing	g at end of year	

Fund 3		Fund Account
Name:	£	£
Income		
From members		
Investment income (as at page 12)		
Other income (specify)		
Total other inco	me as specified	
	Total Income	
Expenditure		
Benefits to members		
Administrative expenses and other expenditure (as at page 10)		
To	otal Expenditure	
Surplus (De	ficit) for the year	
Amount of fund at b	eginning of year	
Amount of fund at the end of year (as		
	10	
Number of members contributing	ng at end of year	

(See notes 21 to 23)

Fund 4			Fund Account
Name:		£	£
Income			
	From members		
	Investment income (as at page 12)		
	Other income (specify)		
	Total other inco	me as specified	
		Total Income	
Expenditure			
	Benefits to members		
	Administrative expenses and other expenditure (as at page 10)		
	То	tal Expenditure	
	Surplus (Defi	cit) for the year	
	Amount of fund at be		
	Amount of fund at the end of year (as		
		•	
	Number of members contributing	g at end of year	

Fund 5			Fund Account
Name:		£	£
Income			
	From members		
	Investment income (as at page 12)		
	Other income (specify)		
	Total other inco	me as specified	
		Total Income	
Expenditure			
	Benefits to members		
	Administrative expenses and other expenditure (as at page 10)		
	То	tal Expenditure	
	Surplus (Defi	icit) for the year	
	Amount of fund at be	-	
	Amount of fund at the end of year (as	balance Sneet)	
	Number of members contributing	g at end of year	

(See notes 21 to 23)

Fund 6	· ·		Fund Account
Name:		£	£
Income			
	From members		
	Investment income (as at page 12)		
	Other income (specify)		
	Total other incom	e as specified	
		Total Income	
Expenditure	Demography 1		
	Benefits to members		
	Administrative expenses and other expenditure (as at page 10)		
		al Expenditure	
	7012	a Expenditure	
	Surplus (Defic	it) for the year	
	Amount of fund at beg	- 1	
	Amount of fund at the end of year (as B	- 1	
	Amount of fund at the end of year (as b	alalice Sneet)	
	Number of members contributing	at end of year	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	, , , , , ,	

Fund 7			Fund Account
Name:		£	£
Income			
	From members		
	Investment income (as at page 12)		
	Other income (specify)		
	1		
	Total other inco	me as specified	
		Total Income	
Expenditure			
	Benefits to members		
	Administrative expenses and other expenditure (as at page 10)		
	То	tal Expenditure	
		ļ	
	Surplus (Defi	icit) for the year	
	Amount of fund at be	ginning of year	
	Amount of fund at the end of year (as	Balance Sheet)	
	Number of members contributing	g at end of year	

Political fund account

(see notes 24 to 33)

Income Members contributions and levies £ Investment income (as at page 12) £ Income Investment income (as at page 12) Expenditure under section (82) of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 on purposes set out in section (72) (1) where consolidation of expenditures from the political funds exceeds £2,000 during the period Expenditure A (as at page i) £ £ Expenditure B (as at page ii) £ £ Expenditure C (as at page ii) £ £ Expenditure C (as at page ii) £ £ Expenditure E (as at page ii) £ £ Expenditure E (as at page vi) £ £ Expenditure F (as at page vi) £ £ Expenditure F (as at page vi) £ £ Expenditure F (as at page vi) Expenditure G (as at page vi) Expenditure G (as at page vi) Expenditure F (as at page vi) Expenditure G (as at page vi) Expenditure F (as at page vi) Expenditure G (as at page vii) Expenditure G (as at page viii) Expenditure G (as	Political fund account 1 To be completed by trade unions which mair	ntain their ow	n polit	ical fund
Total other income (specify) Expenditure under section (82) of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 on purposes set out in section (72) (1) where consolidation of expenditures from the political funds exceeds £2,000 during the period Expenditure A (as at page i) Expenditure B (as at page ii) Expenditure C (as at page ii) Expenditure D (as at page iv) Expenditure F (as at page vi) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of the year not contribute to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contribute to the political fund Chier income as specified Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Political fund account 2 Expenditure Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Amount held on behalf of central political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to enteral political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to enteral political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to enteral political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to enteral political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to enteral political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to enteral political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to enteral political fund at beginning of Amount held on behalf of central political fund at beginning of Amount held on the political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to enteral political fund at beginning of Amount period for the year not contributing to the political fund at beginning	Income Members contributions and levies £			
Total other income as specified Expenditure under section (82) of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 on purposes set out in section (72) (1) where consolidation of expenditures from the political funds exceeded \$2,000 during the period Expenditure A (as at page i) Expenditure B (as at page ii) Expenditure C (as at page iii) Expenditure C (as at page iii) Expenditure E (as at page v) Expenditure F (as at page v) Expenditure F (as at page vi) Non-political expenditure (as at page vi) Number of members at end of political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund when the political fund at political fund at the political fund at political fund at political fund at the political fund at political fund at the political fund at political fund at the political fund at the political fund at the political fund at political fund at the political fund at the political fund at political fund at the political fund at the political fund at political fund at the	Investment income (as at page 12) £			N/A
Expenditure under section (82) of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 on purposes set out in section (72) (1) where consolidation of expenditures from the political funds exceeds £2,000 during the period Expenditure A (as at page ii) Expenditure B (as at page ii) Expenditure C (as at page iii) Expenditure D (as at page iii) Expenditure D (as at page iii) Expenditure E (as at page ii) Expenditure F (as at page v) Expenditure F (as at page vi) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Number of members at end of year over the political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of year over the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Political fund Amount of political fund Amount of political fund Amount everythe have completed an exemption notice and do not therefore contribute to the political fund Other income (specify) Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Political fund account 2 Total other income as specified Total income Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Amount held on behalf of central political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund the political fund the	Other income (specify)			
Expenditure under section (82) of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 on purposes set out in section (72) (1) where consolidation of expenditures from the political funds exceeds £2,000 during the period Expenditure A (as at page ii) Expenditure B (as at page ii) Expenditure C (as at page iii) Expenditure D (as at page iii) Expenditure D (as at page iii) Expenditure E (as at page ii) Expenditure F (as at page v) Expenditure F (as at page vi) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Number of members at end of year over the political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of year over the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Political fund Amount of political fund Amount of political fund Amount everythe have completed an exemption notice and do not therefore contribute to the political fund Other income (specify) Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Political fund account 2 Total other income as specified Total income Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Amount held on behalf of central political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund the political fund the				
Expenditure under section (82) of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 on purposes set out in section (72) (1) where consolidation of expenditures from the political funds exceeds £2,000 during the period Expenditure A (as at page ii) Expenditure B (as at page ii) Expenditure C (as at page iii) Expenditure D (as at page iii) Expenditure D (as at page iii) Expenditure E (as at page ii) Expenditure F (as at page v) Expenditure F (as at page vi) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Number of members at end of year over the political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of year over the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Political fund Amount of political fund Amount of political fund Amount everythe have completed an exemption notice and do not therefore contribute to the political fund Other income (specify) Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Political fund account 2 Total other income as specified Total income Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Amount held on behalf of central political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund the political fund the				
Expenditure under section (82) of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 on purposes set out in section (72) (1) where consolidation of expenditures from the political funds exceeds £2,000 during the period Expenditure A (as at page ii) Expenditure B (as at page ii) Expenditure C (as at page ii) Expenditure D (as at page ii) Expenditure F (as at page iv) Expenditure F (as at page v) Expenditure F (as at page v) Expenditure F (as at page vi) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of the reference ontribute to the political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of the political fund on the political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of the political fund on the political fund at political fund on the political fund at political fund on the political fund at political fund at political fund at political fund on the political fund at political fund at political fund on the political fund at beginning on the political fund on the political fund on the political fund on the political fund on t	Total other income	as specified		
In section (72) (1) where consolidation of expenditures from the political funds exceeds £2,000 during the period Expenditure A (as at page i) Expenditure B (as at page ii) Expenditure D (as at page ii) Expenditure D (as at page iv) Expenditure E (as at page v) Expenditure F (as at page vi) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contribution to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not sont political fund Number of members at end of the year not contribution to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contribute to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contribute to the political fund Number of members at end of year contributions which act as components of a central trade Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Income Contributions and levies collected from members on behalf of central political fund Secure of the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Secure of the political fund Secure of the politi				
Expenditure A (as at page ii) Expenditure C (as at page iii) Expenditure D (as at page iv) Expenditure E (as at page v) Expenditure F (as at page v) Expenditure F (as at page vi) Non-political expenditure (as at page vi) Non-political expenditure (as at page vi) Non-political expenditure (as at page vi) Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contribution to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contribution to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contribution to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contribution to the political fund To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Income Contributions and levies collected from members on behalf of central political fund Other income (specify) Total other income as specified Total income Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at teginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of tentral political fund at end of year Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	Expenditure under section (82) of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation in section (72) (1) where consolidation of expenditures from the political funds exceeds	n) Act 1992 or	n purpo	ses set out
Expenditure B (as at page ii) Expenditure C (as at page iv) Expenditure E (as at page v) Expenditure E (as at page vi) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Amount of political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund the page of the page of the political fund at the page of the pa	Evapoliture A /oc of page :\	,000 001111	9 410 P	Onou
Expenditure C (as at page iii) Expenditure D (as at page iv) Expenditure E (as at page v) Expenditure F (as at page v) Expenditure F (as at page vi) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount of political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of year not not therefore contribute to the political fund Number of members at end of year who have completed an exemption notice and do not therefore contribute to the political fund Number of members at end of year who have completed an exemption notice and do not therefore contribute to the political fund Other income (specify) Total other income as specified Funds received back from central political fund Other income (specify) Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Admount remitted to central political fund at end of year Amount held on behalf of tende union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of the year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year contributing to the political fund	Francis Phone B (cont. 12)			
Expenditure D (as at page v) Expenditure E (as at page v) Expenditure F (as at page vi) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount of political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contribute to the political fund Number of members at end of year who have completed an exemption notice and do not therefore contribute to the political fund Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Income Contributions and levies collected from members on behalf of central political fund Other income (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund at Number of members at end of the year contributing to the political fund at political	Francis dittance O (no. of money 22)			N/A
Expenditure E (as at page v) Expenditure F (as at page vi) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount of political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contribute to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contribute to the political fund Number of members at end of year who have completed an exemption notice and do not merefore contribute to the political fund Other income Contributions and levies collected from members on behalf of central political fund Other income (specify) Total other income as specified Funds received back from central political fund Other income (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Amount held on behalf of tende union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of the year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year contributing to the political fund at political fund at end of year on tributing to the political fund at end of year on tributing to the political fund at end of year on tributing to the political fund at end of year on tributing to the political fund at end of year on tributing to the political fund at end of year on tributing to the political fund at end of year on tributing to the political fund at end of year on tributing to the political fund at end of year on tributing to the political fund at end of year on tributing to the political fund at end of year on tributing to the political fund at end of year on tributing to the political fund at end of year on tributing to the politic	Formanditus D (no at some 2.)			107
Expenditure F (as at page vi) Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount of political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contribute to the political fund Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Income Contributions and levies collected from members on behalf of central political fund Other income (specify) Total other income as specified Funds received back from central political fund Other income (specify) Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of tyear contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	Francis difference E (a.s. of)			
Non-political expenditure (as at page vii) Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of year who have completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Income Contributions and levies collected from members on behalf of central political fund Other income (specify) Total other income as specified Funds received back from central political fund Other income (specify) Expenditure Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of tyear contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund				
Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount of political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of year who have completed an exemption notice and do not therefore contribute to the political fund Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Income Contributions and levies collected from members on behalf of central political fund Other income (specify) Total other income as specified Funds received back from central political fund Other income (specify) Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	Manager 1999 - Land and Manager 1999			
Surplus (deficit) for year Amount of political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contribution to the political fund Number of members at end of year who have completed an exemption notice and do not therefore contribute to the political fund Number of members at end of year who have completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Total other income as specified funds received back from central political fund Other income (specify) Total other income as specified funds received back from central political fund Other income (specify) Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund		aven an ality un		
Amount of political fund at beginning of year Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contribute to the political fund Number of members at end of year who have completed an exemption notice and do not therefore contribute to the political fund Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Income Contributions and levies collected from members on behalf of central political fund Other income (specify) Total other income as specified £ £ Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of trade union golitical fund at end of year Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund				
Amount of political fund at the end of year (as Balance Sheet) Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of year who have completed an exemption notice and do not therefore contribute to the political fund Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Income Contributions and levies collected from members on behalf of central political fund Other income (specify) Total other income as specified Funds received back from central political fund Other income (specify) Expenditure Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Amount political expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of the year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund				
Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of year who have completed an exemption notice and do not therefore contribute to the political fund Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Income Contributions and levies collected from members on behalf of central political fund Funds received back from central political fund Other income (specify) Total other income as specified £ £ £ Expenditure Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) F Non-political expenditure Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	_			
Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of year who have completed an exemption notice and do not therefore contribute to the political fund Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Income Contributions and levies collected from members on behalf of central political fund Funds received back from central political fund Other income (specify) Total other income as specified Total income Expenditure Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Foral expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund		· L		
Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Income Contributions and levies collected from members on behalf of central political fund other income (specify) Total other income as specified Total income Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at he ginning of Amount remitted to central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund at he golitical fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund at the golitical fund at the golitical fund at the golitical fund at the political fund at the golitical fund at the political fu	Number of members at end of year contributing to the	political fund		
Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as components of a central trade Income Contributions and levies collected from members on behalf of central political fund Funds received back from central political fund Other income (specify) Total other income as specified Total income Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Non-political expenditure Total expenditure Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the	political fund		
Income Contributions and levies collected from members on behalf of central political fund Funds received back from central political fund Other income (specify) Total other income as specified Total income Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Non-political expenditure Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	Number of members at end of year who have completed an exemption notice and do not therefore contribute to	the political fund		
Funds received back from central political fund Other income (specify) Total other income as specified Total income Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) For the leavenditure Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	Political fund account 2 To be completed by trade unions which act as com-	ponents of a	central	trade
Other income (specify) Total other income as specified Total income Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Fundamental expenditure Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	Income Contributions and levies collected from members on behalf of central political f	fund £		
Total other income as specified Total income Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Non-political expenditure Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund		£		
Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Non-political expenditure Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	Other income (specify)	£		N/A
Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Non-political expenditure Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund				
Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Non-political expenditure Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund				
Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Non-political expenditure Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	Total other in	ncome as spe	cified	
Expenditure Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify) Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Non-political expenditure Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund			-	
Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Non-political expenditure Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund			1	
Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify) Non-political expenditure Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	Expenditure under section 82 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations	£		
Non-political expenditure Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	(Consolidation) Act 1992 (specify)			
Non-political expenditure Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund				
Non-political expenditure Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	Administration expenses in connection with political objects (specify)	£		N/A
Total expenditure Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund		£		
Surplus (deficit) for year Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	Non-political expenditure	£		
Amount held on behalf of trade union political fund at beginning of Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund		Total expend	liture	
Amount remitted to central political fund Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund				
Amount held on behalf of central political fund at end of year Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	Amount held on behalf of trade union political for	und at beginni	ng of	
Number of members at end of year contributing to the political fund Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund				
Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	Amount held on behalf of central political	fund at end of	year	
Number of members at end of the year not contributing to the political fund	Number of members at end of year contributing	to the political	fund	
- ;				
	Number of members at end of year who have completed an exemption notice and do not therefore contribute	to the political fun	d	

The following pages 9i to 9vii relate to the Political Fund Account Expenditure Political fund account expenditure (a)

Expenditure under section 72 (1) (a) of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (consolidation) Act.

To be completed where total expenditure from the political fund exceeds £2,000 during the period to which return relates.

Contribution to the funds of, or on the payment of expenses incurred directly or indirectly	
by a political party	

Name of political party in relation to which money was expended	Total amount spent during the period £
Total	N/A

Political fund account expenditure (b)

Expenditure under section 72 (1) (b) of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act.

To be completed where total expenditure from the political fund exceeds £2,000 during the period to which return relates.

Expenditure of money on the provision of any services or property for use by or on behalf of any political party

Name of political party to which payment was made	Total amount paid during the period £
Total	N/A

Political fund account expenditure (c)

Expenditure under section 72 (1) (c) of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act.

To be completed where total expenditure from the political fund exceeds £2,000 during the period to which return relates.

Expenditure in connection with the registration of electors, the candidature of any person, the selection of any candidate or the holding of any ballot by the union in connection with any election to a political office

Name of political party/organisation	Name of candidate, organisation or political party (see note 33(iii))	£
	Total	N/A
	Name of political party/organisation	party/organisation organisation or political party (see note 33(iii))

Political fund account expenditure (d)

Expenditure under section 72 (1) (d) of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (consolidation) Act.

To be completed where total expenditure from the political fund exceeds £2,000 during the period to which return relates.

Expenditure on the maintenance of any holder of	political office
Name of office holder	£
wate 40% water half and the state of the sta	
	N/A
T-4-1	N/A
Total	

Political fund account expenditure (e)

Expenditure under section 72 (1) (e) of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (consolidation) Act.

To be completed where total expenditure from the political fund exceeds £2,000 during the period to which return relates.

The expenditure of money on the holding of any conference or meeting by or on behalf of a political party or of any other meeting the main purpose of which is the transaction of business in connection with a political party

Name of political party	£
	PETER SOLEMAN AMERIKA — SPECIAL SOLEMAN SOLEMA
the processing	of the state of th
PARTY E TOURISM THAT BE AN	уч з жандардын үйнүү төрүү төрүү төрүү төрүү төрүү төрүү тара баруучун калар баруучун тара баруучун
Total	N/A

Political fund account expenditure (f)

Expenditure under section 72 (1) (f) of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (consolidation) Act.

To be completed where total expenditure from the political fund exceeds £2,000 during the period to which return relates.

On the production, publication or distribution of any literature, document, film, sound recording or advertisement the main purpose of which is to persuade people to vote for a political party or candidate or to persuade them not to vote for a political party or candidate

Name of organisation or political party	£
Marie Company of the	
	Total N/A

Expenditure from the political fund not falling within section 72(1) of the trade union & labour relations (consolidation) act 1992

For expenditure not falling within section 72(1) the required information is-	
e experience net raining within scotion 72(1) the required information is-	

(a) the nature of each cause or campaign for which money was expended, and the total amount expended in relation to each one	£
Total	
Total expenditure	N/A
Total oxperiance	1477
(b) the name of each organisation to which money was paid (otherwise than for a particular cause or campaign), and the total amount paid to each one	£
Total	N/A
Total expenditure	NA
· ·	
(c) the total amount of all other money expended	£
Total	N/A
Total expenditure	

Analysis of administrative expenses and other outgoings excluding amounts charged to political fund accounts

(see notes 34 and 35)

Administrative		£
Expenses		
Remuneration and expenses of staff		
Salaries and Wages included in above	£0	
Auditors' fees		1,150
Legal and Professional fees		8,959
Occupancy costs		3,448
Stationery, printing, postage, telephone, etc.		11,358
Expenses of Executive Committee (Head Office)		
Expenses of conferences		
Other administrative expenses (specify)		
Membership Insurance		5,214
Motor, Travel % Subsistence		11,626
Sundry		4,195
Other Outgoings		
Interest payable:		
Bank loans (including overdrafts)		
Mortgages		
Other loans		
Depreciation		
Taxation		
Outgoings on land and buildings (specify)		
Other outgoings (specify)		
	Total	
Charged to:	General Fund (Page 3)	45,950
	Fund (Account)	
	Total	45,950

Analysis of officials' salaries and benefits (see notes 36 to 46)

Total		ĊН								
	əfits	Value £								
Benefits	Other Benefits	Description								
	Pension Contributions	сı								
Employers N.I. contributions	ધા									
Gross Salary	£									
Position held										

Analysis of investment income (see notes 47 and 48)

	Political Fund £		Other Fund(s) £
Rent from land and buildings			
Dividends (gross) from:			
Equities (e.g. shares)			
Interest (gross) from:			
Government securities (Gilts)			
Mortgages			
Local Authority Bonds			
Bank and Building Societies			
Other investment income (specify)			
	Total in	vestment income	
Q			
Credited to:	0.000		
		ral Fund (Page 3)	
		und (Account)	
		fund (Account)	
		und (Account)	
		und (Account) und (Account)	
	r	Political Fund	
		i Simoai i unu	
	Total In	vestment Income	

Balance sheet as at

31 December 2019

(see notes 49 to 52)

Previous Year		£	£
	Fixed Assets (at page 14)		
	Investments (as per analysis on page 15)		
	Quoted (Market value £) Unquoted		
	Total Investments		
	Other Assets		
	Loans to other trade unions		
	Sundry debtors		
	Cash at bank and in hand		2,368
	Income tax to be recovered		
	Stocks of goods		
	Others (specify)		
I	Total of other assets		2,368
		Total assets	
	Fund (Account)		
	Fund (Account)		
	Fund (Account)		
	Superannuation Fund (Account)		
	Political Fund (Account)		
	Revaluation Reserve		
	Liabilities		
	Amount held on behalf of central trade union political fund		
	Loans: From other trade unions		
	Loans: Other		20,695
	Bank overdraft		
	Tax payable		
	Sundry creditors		
	Accrued expenses		250
	Provisions		
	Other liabilities		
	To:	tal liabilities	20,945
		Total assets	(18,577)
		. J.a. 455615	(10,077)

Fixed assets account

(see notes 53 to 57)

	Land and Freehold £	Buildings Leasehold £	Furniture and Equipment £	Motor Vehicles £	Not used for union business	Total £
Cost or Valuation						
At start of year						
Additions						
Disposals						
Revaluation/Transfers						
At end of year						
Accumulated Depreciation At start of year						
Charges for year						
Disposals						
Revaluation/Transfers						
At end of year						
Nach bask and						
Net book value at end of year						
,						
Net book value at						
end of previous year						

Analysis of investments (see notes 58 and 59)

Quoted		All Funds	Political Fund
Quotou		Except	Political Fund
		Political Funds	£
1		£	
1			
	Equities (e.g. Shares)		
1	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		
	0		
	Government Securities (Gilts)		
	Other quoted securities (to be specified)		
İ			
	Total quoted (as Balance Sheet)		
	•		
	Market Value of Quoted Investment		
Unquoted	Equities		
	Government Securities (Gilts)		
	Government Gecunties (Girls)		
	Mortgages		
	Bank and Building Societies		
			1
	Other unquoted investments (to be specified)		
	singustes intocanonic (to be openica)		
	Total unquoted (on Delenea Chast)		
	Total unquoted (as Balance Sheet)		
	Market Value of Unquoted Investments		

Analysis of investment income (controlling interests) (see notes 60 and 61)

Does the union, or any constituent part of the union, have a controlling interest in any limited company?		YES 🗆	NO X
If YES name the relevant companies:			
Company name	Company registr England & Wales,	ration number (if n , state where regist	not registered in ered)
	16		
Are the shares which are controlled by the union registered in the names of the union's trustees?		YES 🗆	NO X
If NO, state the names of the persons in whom the shares controlled by the union are registered.			
Company name	Names of sharel	nolders	

Summary sheet (see notes 62 to 73)

	All funds except Political Funds £	Political Funds £	Total Funds £
Income	42,505		42,505
From Members	42,505		
From Investments			
Other Income (including increases by evaluation of assets)			
Total Income	42,505		42,505
Expenditure including decreases by revaluation of assets)	45,950		45,950
Total Expenditure	45,950		45,950
runds at beginning of year	(4= 4==)		
Filings at noglinning of voar			
including reserves) Funds at end of year	(15,132)		(15,132)
Funds at beginning of year including reserves) Funds at end of year including reserves)	(15,132)		(15,132) (18,577)
including reserves) Funds at end of year including reserves)			
including reserves) Funds at end of year including reserves)			
including reserves) Funds at end of year	(18,577)		
including reserves) Funds at end of year including reserves)	(18,577) Fixed Assets		
including reserves) Funds at end of year including reserves)	(18,577) Fixed Assets Investment Assets	Total Assets	
including reserves) Funds at end of year including reserves)	(18,577) Fixed Assets Investment Assets	Total Assets Total Liabilities	(18,577)

Information on Industrial action ballots

(see notes 74 to 80)

Did the union hold any ballots in respect of industrial action during the return period?
NO
If Yes How many ballots were held:
For each ballot held please complete the information below:
Ballot 1
Number of individuals who were entitled to vote in the ballot
Number of votes cast in the ballot
Number of Individuals answering "Yes" to the question
Number of Individuals answering "No" to the question
Number of invalid or otherwise spoiled voting papers returned 3
* 1-3 should total "Number of votes cast in the ballot"
Were the number of votes cast in the ballot at least 50% of the number of individuals who were entitled to vote in the ballot $ Y / N $
Does section 226(2B) of the 1992 Act apply in relation to this ballot (see notes 76-80)?
If yes, were the number of individuals answering "Yes" to the question (or each question) at least 40% of the number of individuals who were entitled to vote in the ballot Y/N
Ballot 2
Number of individuals who were entitled to vote in the ballot
Number of votes cast in the ballot
Number of Individuals answering "Yes" to the question
Number of Individuals answering "No" to the question
Number of invalid or otherwise spoiled voting papers returned 3
* 1-3 should total "Number of votes cast in the ballot"
Were the number of votes cast in the ballot at least 50% of the number of individuals who were entitled to vote in the ballot $ Y / N $

Does section 226(2B) of the 1992 Act apply in relation to this ballot (see notes 76-80)? Y

If yes, were the number of individuals answering "Yes" to the question (or each question) at least 40% of the number of individuals who were entitled to vote in the ballot Y / N

For additional ballots please continue on next page

Ballot 3 Number of individuals who were entitled to vote in the ballot Number of votes cast in the ballot Number of Individuals answering "Yes" to the guestion Number of Individuals answering "No" to the question 2 Number of invalid or otherwise spoiled voting papers returned 3 * 1-3 should total "Number of votes cast in the ballot" Were the number of votes cast in the ballot at least 50% of the number of individuals who were entitled to vote in the ballot Y / N Does section 226(2B) of the 1992 Act apply in relation to this ballot (see notes 76-80)? Y / N If yes, were the number of individuals answering "Yes" to the question (or each question) at least 40% of the number of individuals who were entitled to vote in the ballot Y / N **Ballot 4** Number of individuals who were entitled to vote in the ballot Number of votes cast in the ballot Number of Individuals answering "Yes" to the question Number of Individuals answering "No" to the guestion 2 Number of invalid or otherwise spoiled voting papers returned 3 * 1-3 should total "Number of votes cast in the ballot" Were the number of votes cast in the ballot at least 50% of the number of individuals who were entitled to vote in the ballot Y / N Does section 226(2B) of the 1992 Act apply in relation to this ballot (see notes 76-80)? Y / N If yes, were the number of individuals answering "Yes" to the question (or each question) at least 40% of the number of individuals who were entitled to vote in the ballot Y / N **Ballot 5**

Number of individuals who were entitled to vote in the ballot

Number of votes cast in the ballot

Number of Individuals answering "Yes" to the question

of of individuals answering Tes to the question

Number of Individuals answering "No" to the question 2

Number of invalid or otherwise spoiled voting papers returned 3

* 1-3 should total "Number of votes cast in the ballot"

Were the number of votes cast in the ballot at least 50% of the number of individuals who were entitled to vote in the ballot Y / N

Does section 226(2B) of the 1992 Act apply in relation to this ballot (see notes 76-80)? Y, I N
If yes, were the number of individuals answering "Yes" to the question(or each question) at least 40% of the number of individuals who were entitled to vote in the ballot Y I N

Use a continuation sheet if necessary

Information on Industrial action

(see note 81)

A: terms and conditions of employment, or the physical conditions in which any workers are required to work;

*Categories of Nature of Trade Dispute:

	B: engagement or non-engagement, or termination or suspension of employment or the duties of employment, of one or more workers;				
C: a	allocation of work or the duties of employment between workers or groups of workers;				
	D: matters of discipline;				
E: a	E: a worker's membership or non-membership of a trade union;				
F: fa	acilities for officials of trade unions;				
G: machinery for negotiation or consultation, and other procedures, relating to any of the above matters, including the recognition by employers or employers' associations of the right of a trade union to represent workers in such negotiation or consultation or in the carrying out of such procedures					
Did	Union members take industrial action during the return nation in your at				
	Union members take industrial action during the return period in response to any ucement on the part of the Union? NO				
If YE	ES, for each industrial action taken please complete the information below:				
Industrial Action 1 1. please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the categories* below:					
Α	□ B □ C □ D □ E □ F □ G □				
2.	Dates of the industrial action taken:				
3.	Number of days of industrial action:				
4.	Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as appropriate)				
	strial Action 2				
12	please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the categories* below:				
Α	B C D D E D F D G				
2.	Dates of the industrial action taken:				
3.	Number of days of industrial action:				
4.	4. Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as appropriate)				
Industrial Action 3					
1.	 please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the categories* below: 				
Α	B C D D E D F D G				
2.	2. Dates of the industrial action taken:				
3.	Number of days of industrial action:				
4.	Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as appropriate)				

use a continuation page if necessary

1.	please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the categories* below:
A	
2.	Dates of the industrial action taken:
3.	Number of days of industrial action:
	Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as appropriate)
	ustrial Action 5
1.	please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the categories* below:
А	B C D D E D F D G D
2.	Dates of the industrial action taken:
3.	Number of days of industrial action:
4.	Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as appropriate)
	ustrial Action 6
1.	please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the categories* below:
Α	B C D D E D F D G D
2.	Dates of the industrial action taken:
	Dates of the industrial action taken: Number of days of industrial action:
3. 4.	Number of days of industrial action: Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as
3. 4.	Number of days of industrial action: Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as ustrial Action 7
3. 4. Ind u	Number of days of industrial action: Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as ustrial Action 7 please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the
3. 4. Indu 1.	Number of days of industrial action: Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as ustrial Action 7 please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the categories* below:
3. 4. Indu 1.	Number of days of industrial action: Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as istrial Action 7 please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the categories* below: B C D E F G
3. 4. Indu 1. A	Number of days of industrial action: Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as istrial Action 7 please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the categories* below: B C D E F G Dates of the industrial action taken:
3. 4. Indu 1. A 2. 3. 4.	Number of days of industrial action: Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as istrial Action 7 please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the categories* below: B C D E F G Dates of the industrial action taken: Number of days of industrial action: Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as appropriate) Istrial Action 8
3. 4. Indu 1. A 2. 3. 4.	Number of days of industrial action: Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as istrial Action 7 please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the categories* below: B C D E F G Dates of the industrial action taken: Number of days of industrial action: Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as appropriate) Istrial Action 8
3. 4. Indu 1. A 2. 3. 4.	Number of days of industrial action: Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as istrial Action 7 please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the categories* below: B C D E F G Dates of the industrial action taken: Number of days of industrial action: Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as appropriate) Istrial Action 8 please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the
3. 4. Indu 1. A 2. 3. 4.	Number of days of industrial action: Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as instrial Action 7) please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the categories* below: BCDDEFGG Dates of the industrial action taken: Number of days of industrial action: Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as appropriate) Istrial Action 8 please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the categories* below:
3. 4. Indu 1. A Indu 1. A	Number of days of industrial action: Nature of industrial action. Strike Action / Action Short of a Strike (delete one as ustrial Action 7) please tick the nature of the trade dispute for which industrial action was taken using the categories* below: B C D E F G D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D D

Notes to the accounts

(see notes 82 and 83) All notes to the accounts must be entered on or attached to this part of the return.

Accounting policies

(see notes 84 and 85)

In our opinion the financial statements:

- give a true and fair view of the matters to which they relate to.
- have been prepared in accordance with the requirements of the section 28 to 36 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (consolidation) Act 1992.

Signatures to the annual return

(see notes 86 and 87)

including the accounts and balance sheet contained in the return. Please send the return with the original signatures. Copies will not be accepted.

General Secretary's Signature:

Financial Secretary Signature:

(or other official whose position should be stated)

Name: Mr Francis Neckles

Name: Mr Westley Lav

Date: 09/02/2021

Date: 09/02/2021

Checklist

(see notes 88 and 89)

(please tick as appropriate)

Has the return of change of officers been completed? (see Page 2 and Note 12)	Yes	X	No
Has the list of officers in post been completed? (see Page 2a and Note 12)	Yes	X	No
Has the return been signed? (see Pages 23 and 25 and Notes 86 and 95)	Yes	X	No
Has the auditor's report been completed? (see Pages 24 and 25 and Notes 2 and 92)	Yes	X	No
Is a rule book enclosed? (see Notes 8 and 88)	Yes	X	No
A member's statement is: (see Note 104)	Enclosed	X	To follow
Has the summary sheet been completed? (see Page 17 and Notes 7 and 62)	Yes	X	No
Has the membership audit certificate been completed? (see Page i to iii and Notes 97 to 103)	Yes	X	No

Checklist for auditor's report

(see notes 90 to 96)

The checklist below is for guidance. A report is still required either set out overleaf or by way of an attached auditor's report that covers the 1992 Act requirements.

1.	In the opinion of the auditors or auditor do the accounts they have audited and which are contained in this return give a true and fair view of the matters to which they relate? (See section 36(1) and (2) of the 1992 Act and notes 92 and 93)
	Please explain in your report overleaf or attached. YES
2.	Are the auditors or auditor of the opinion that the union has complied with section 28 of the 1992 Act and has:
	 kept proper accounting records with respect to its transactions and its assets and liabilities; and
	 b. established and maintained a satisfactory system of control of its accounting records, its cash holding and all its receipts and remittances. (See section 36(4) of the 1992 Act set out in note 92)
	Please explain in your report overleaf or attached. YES
3.	Your auditors or auditor must include in their report the following wording:
	In our opinion the financial statements:
	 give a true and fair view of the matters to which they relate to.
	 have been prepared in accordance with the requirements of the section 28 to 36 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (consolidation) Act 1992.

Auditor's report (continued)

in our opinion the	in our opinion the financial statements.					
 give a true and fair view of 	 give a true and fair view of the matters to which they relate to. 					
have been prepared in accordance with the requirements of the sections 28, 32 and 36 of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (consolidation) Act 1992.						
		對 對 6.				
		PARTIN THE PROPERTY.				
		near Top and T				
to produce the second s						
Signature(s) of auditor or auditors:	Lugh					
Name(s):	Thomas N Carolan					
Profession(s) or Calling(s):	Chartered Account, Registered Auditor	PART.				
Address(es).	33 Austin Friars Street					
	Mullingar Ireland					
	N91 NR52					
Date:	09/02/2021					
Contact name for enquiries	Tom Carolan					
and telephone number:	00353871216345					

N.B. When notes to the accounts are referred to in the auditor's report a copy of those notes must accompany this return.

Membership audit certificate made in accordance with section 24ZD of the Trade Union and Labour Relations (Consolidation) Act 1992

(See notes 97 to 103)

At the end of the reporting period preceding the one to which this audit relates was the total membership of the trade union greater than 10,000?

NO

If "YES" please complete SECTION ONE below or provide the equivalent information on a separate document to be submitted with the completed AR21.

If "NO" please complete SECTION TWO below or provide the equivalent information on a separate document to be submitted with the completed AR21

Membership audit certificate Section one

For a trade union with more than 10,000 members, required by section 24ZB of the 1992 Act to appoint an independent assurer

1. In the opinion of the assurer appointed by the trade union was the union's system for compiling and maintaining its register of the names and addresses of its members satisfactory to secure, so far as is reasonably practicable, that the entries in its register were accurate and up-to-date throughout the reporting period?

YES/NO

2. In the opinion of the assurer has he/she obtained the information and explanations necessary for the performance of his/her functions?

YES/NO

If the answer to either questions 1 or 2 above is "NO" the assurer must:

- (a) set out below the assurer's reasons for stating that
- (b) provide a description of the information or explanation requested or required which has not been obtained
- (c) state whether the assurer required that information or those explanations from the union's officers, or officers of any of its branches or sections under section 24ZE of the 1992 Act
- (d) send a copy of this certificate to the Certification Officer as soon as is reasonably practicable after it is provided to the union.

Membership audit certificate (continued)

had a contract of the contract	
Signature of	(See Section 2011)
assurer	
Name	Thomas N Carolan
example.	The state of the s
Address	33 Austin Friars Street
	Mullingar
CS_****	Ireland
	N91 NR52
Andrea - model phase	
	00/02/2024
Date	09/02/2021
Contact name	Tom Carolan
	00353871216345
and telephone	000000 12 1W0TO
number	

Membership audit certificate Section two

For a trade union with no more than 10,000 members at the end of the reporting period preceding the one to which this audit relates.

To the best of your knowledge and belief has the trade union during this reporting period complied with its duty to compile and maintain a register of the names and addresses of its members and secured, so far as is reasonably practicable, that the entries in the register are accurate and up-to-date?

YES

Signature	7.9	
Name	Thomas N Carolan	
Office held	Chartered Accountant	
Date	09/02/2021	

UNION REGISTRATION 819T

PTSC

Financial Statements

For the period ended 31 December 2019

Contents

	<u>Page</u>
Committee Members and Other Information	1
Committee Report	2
Statement of Committee Members' Responsibilities	3
Independent Auditors' Report	4 - 7
Income and Exppenditure account	8
Balance Sheet	9
Reconciliation of Funds	10
Notes to the Accounts	11 - 14
The following page does not form part of the Financial Statements	
Detailed Profit and Loss Account	15

Committee Members and Other Information

General secretary Francis Neckles
Financial Secretary Westley Lay
District Secretary Marcia Francis
Legal Secretary John Neckles

Registered Office Juxion House

2nd floor, 101 St.Paul's Churchyard

London EC4M 8BU

Registered Number 819T

Auditors Tom Carolan & Co

Chartered Accountants

33 Austin Friars Street

Mullingar

Co. Westmeath

Ireland N91 NR52

Committee Report

The committee present their report and audited financial statements for the year ended 31 December 2019 Status and Principal Activity

The union is fimited by guarantee. The principal activity is provision of union representation.

Important events since the year end

There have not been any events since the year end which might necessitate revision of the figures included in the financial statements.

Principal risks and uncertainties

The committee members of the union are aware of their statutory obligations and are confident that the union faces no abnormal risks at present.

Committee

The committee members, who served throughout the year, except as indicated, are as set out below:

General secretary

Francis Neckles

Financial Secretary

Westley Lay

District Secretary

Marcia Francis

Legal Secretary

John Neckles

Auditors

Tom Carolan & Company have indicated their willingness to continue in office, in accordance with the provisions of Section 383(2) of The Companies Act 2014.

Provision of information to auditors

So far as the committee members are aware, there is no relevant audit information of which our union's auditors are unaware. Additionally, the committee members have taken all the necessary steps that they ought to have taken as committee members in order to make themselves aware of all relevant audit information and to establish that the union's auditors are aware of that information.

By order of the board

Francis Neckles

Westley Lay

20 January 2021

Date

Statement of Committee Members' Responsibilities

The committee are required to prepare financial statements for each financial year which give a true and fair view of the state of affairs of the union and of the Surplus or deficit of the union for that year. In preparing those financial statements, the committee members are required to;

- * Select suitable accounting policies and the apply them consistently
- * Make judgements and estimates that are reasonable and prudent
- prepare the financial statements on the going concern basis unless it is inappropriate to presume that the union will continue in business

The committee members are responsible for keeping proper accounting records which disclose with reasonable accuracy at any time the financial position of the union and to enable them to ensure that the financial statements comply with the Companies Act 2014. They are also responsible for safeguarding the assets of the union and hence for taking reasonable steps for the prevention and detection of fraud and other irregularities.

Books of Account

The measures taken by the committee members to ensure compliance with the requirements regarding proper books of account are, the implementation of necessary policies and procedures for recording transactions, the employment of competent accounting personnel with appropriate expertise and the provision of adequate resources to the financial function. The books of account of the union are maintained at the registered office.

By order of the board

Francis Neckles

Westley Lay

20 January 2021

Date

Opinion

We have audited the financial statements of PTSC ('the union') for the year ended 31 December 2019, which comprise the Profit and Loss Account, the Balance Sheet, the Reconciliation of Shareholders' funds and the related notes to the financial statements, including the summary of significant accounting policies set out in note 1.

The financial reporting framework that has been applied in their preparation is U.K. Law and FRS 102 The Financial Reporting Standard applicable in the UK and Republic of Ireland applying Section 1A of that Standard.

In our opinion the financial statements:

- give a true and fair view of the assets, liabilities and financial position of the union as at 31 December 2019 and of its result for the year then ended:
- have been properly prepared in accordance with FRS 102 The Financial Reporting Standard applicable in the UK and Republic of Ireland, applying Section 1A of that Standard and
- have been properly prepared in accordance with the requirements of the Companies Act 2006.

Basis for Opinion

We conducted our audit in accordance with International Standards on Auditing (England & Wales) (ISAs (England and Wales)) and applicable law. Our responsibilities under those standards are described in the Auditor's Responsibilities for the Audit of the Financial Statements section of our report. We are independent of the union in accordance with ethical requirements that are relevant to our audit of financial statements in England and Wales, including the Ethical Standard for Auditors (England and Wales) issued by the Auditing and Accounting Supervisory Authority (IAASA), and we have fulfilled our other ethical responsibilities in accordance with these requirements.

We believe that the audit evidence we have obtained is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our opinion.

Emphasis of matter re Going Concern

In forming our opinion, we have considered the adequacy of the disclosures made in Note 1 to the accounts concerning the uncertainty as to the continuation of support from the members. In view of the importance of this, we consider that it should be drawn to your attention, but our opinion is not qualified in this respect.

(Continued)

Conclusions relating to going concern

We have nothing to report in respect of the following matters in relation to which ISAs (England & Wales) require us to report to you where:

the committee member's use of the going concern basis of accounting in the preparation of the financial statement: is not appropriate: or

the committee members have not disclosed in the financial statements any identified material uncertainties that may cast significant doubt about the union's ability to continue to adopt the going concern basis of accounting for a period of at least twelve months from the date when the financial statements are authorised for issue.

Other information

The committee members are responsible for the other information. The other information comprises the information included in the annual report other than the financial statements and our auditor's report thereon. Our opinion on the financial statements does not cover the other information and, except to the extent otherwise explicitly stated in our report, we do not express any form of assurance conclusion thereon.

In connection with our audit of the financial statements, our responsibility is to read the other information and, in doing so, consider whether the other information is materially inconsistent with the financial statements or our knowledge obtained in the audit, or otherwise appears to be materially misstated. If we identify such material inconsistencies or apparent material misstatements, we are required to determine whether there is a material misstatement in the financial statements or a material misstatement of the other information. If, based on the work we have performed, we conclude that there is a material misstatement of this other information, we are required to report that fact.

We have nothing to report in this regard.

Opinions on other matters prescribed by the Companies Act 2006

Based solely on the work undertaken in the course of the audit, we report that:

in our opinion, the information given in the committee members' report is consistent with the financial statements; in our opinion, the committee members' report has been prepared in accordance with the Companies Act 2006. We have obtained all the information and explanations which we consider necessary for the purposes of our audit.

Matters on which we are required to report by exception

Based on the knowledge and understanding of the union and its environment obtained in the course of the audit, we have not identified any material misstatements in the committee members' report.

The Companies Act 2006 requires us to report to you if, in our opinion, the disclosures of committee members' remuneration and transactions required by the Act are not made. We have nothing to report in this regard.

(Continued)

Respective responsibilities

Responsibilities of committee members for the financial statements

As explained more fully in the committee members' responsibilities statement set out on page 6, the committee are responsible for the preparation of the financial statements and for being satisfied that they give a true and fair view, and for such internal control as they determine is necessary to enable the preparation of financial statements that are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error. In preparing the financial statements, the committee members are responsible for assessing the union's ability to continue as a going concern, disclosing, as applicable, matters related to going concern and using the going concern basis of accounting unless management either intends to liquidate the union or to cease operations, or has no realistic alternative but to do so.

Auditor's responsibilities for the audit of the financial statements

Our objectives are to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements as a whole are free from material misstatement, whether due to fraud or error, and to issue an auditor's report that includes our opinion. Reasonable assurance is a high level of assurance, but is not a guarantee that an audit conducted in accordance with ISAs (England & Wales) will always detect a material misstatement when it exists. Misstatements can arise from fraud or error and are considered material if, individually or in the aggregate, they could reasonably be expected to influence the economic decisions of users taken on the basis of these financial statements.

The purpose of our audit work and to whom we owe our responsibilities

Our report is made solely to the union's members, as a body, in accordance with the Companies Act 2006. Our audit work has been undertaken so that we might state to the union's members those matters we are required to state to them in an auditor's report and for no other purpose. To the fullest extent permitted by law, we do not accept or assume responsibility to anyone other than the union and the union's members, as a body, for our audit work, for this report, or for the opinions we have formed.

Tom Carolan B.Comm., F.C.A.

For and on behalf of Tom Carolan & Co 20 January 2021

Chartered Accountants

33 Austin Friars Street Date

Mullingar

Co. Westmeath

Ireland

N91 NR52 Page 6

APPENDIX TO THE INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT

Further information regarding the scope of our responsibilities as auditor

As part of an audit in accordance with ISAs (Ireland), we exercise professional judgement and maintain professional scepticism throughout the audit. We also:

- Identify and assess the risks of material misstatement of the financial statements, whether due to fraud or error, design and perform audit procedures responsive to those risks, and obtain audit evidence that is sufficient and appropriate to provide a basis for our opinion. The risk of not detecting a material misstatement resulting from fraud is higher than from one resulting from error, as fraud may involve collusion, forgery, intentional omissions, misrepresentations, or the override of internal control.
- Obtain an understanding of internal control relevant to the audit in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the company's internal control.
- Evaluate the appropriateness of accounting policies used and the reasonableness of accounting estimates and related disclosures made by the directors.
- Conclude on the appropriateness of the directors' use of the going concern basis of accounting and, based on the audit evidence obtained, whether a material uncertainty exists related to events or conditions that may cast significant doubt on the company's ability to continue as a going concern. If we conclude that a material uncertainty exists, we are required to draw attention in our Auditor's Report to the related disclosures in the financial statements or, if such disclosures are inadequate, to modify our opinion. Our conclusions are based on the audit evidence obtained up to the date of our Auditor's Report. However, future events or conditions may cause the company to cease to continue as a going concern.
- Evaluate the overall presentation, structure and content of the financial statements, including the disclosures, and whether the financial statements represent the underlying transactions and events in a manner that achieves fair presentation.

We communicate with those charged with governance regarding, among other matters, the planned scope and timing of the audit and significant audit findings, including any significant deficiencies in internal control that we identify during our audit.

Income and Expenditure account for the year ended 31 December 2019

	2019	2018 £	
	£		
Income			
Total revenue generated	42,505	49,354	
Expenses	45,950	49,398	
Surplus/(Deficit) of Income over Expenditure	(3,445)	(44)	

Balance Sheet at 31 December 2019

		2019	2018
	Notes	£	3
Current Assets			
Cash at bank and in hand		2,368	803
Less: Current Liabilities			
Creditors			
Amounts falling due within one year	5	(20,945)	(15,935)
Net Current Liabilities		_(18,577)	(15,132)
Net Assets			
Capital & Reserves			
Reserves - deficit	8	(18,577)	(15,132)
		(18,577)	(15,132)

Francis Neckles

General secretary

Westley Lay

Financial Secretary

20 January 2021

Date

Statement of Retained Earnings

	2019 £	2018 £
Surplus/(Deficit) for the year	(3,445)	(44)
Retained earnings at the beginning of the year	(15,132)	(15,088)
Retained earnings at the end of the year	(18,577)	(15,132)

1. Accounting Convention

Company Information

PTSC is a trade Union registered in England and Wales

The registered office is at Juxion House, 2nd Floor St. Paul's Churchyard, London, EC4M 8BU

1.1 Accounting Convention

These financial statements have been prepared in accordance with FRS 102 "The Financial Reporting Standard applicable in the UK and Republic of Ireland" ("FRS 102") and the requirements of the Companies Act 2014 as applicable to companies subject to the small companies regime. The disclosure requirements of Section 1A of FRS 102 have been applied other than where additional disclosure is required to show a true and fair view.

The financial statements are prepared in Pounds Sterling, which is the functional currency of the company. Monetary amounts in these financial statements are rounded to the nearest Pound.

The financial statements have been prepared under the historical cost convention. The principal accounting policies adopted are set out below.

1.2 Reporting period

The comparative period is for the 12 months to 31 December 2016.

1.3 Turnover

Turnover represents members subscriptions received during the year, and miscellaneuos income.

1.4 Investments

Investments are stated at cost and are regularly reviewed for impairments.

At each reporting period end date, the company reviews the carrying amounts of its investments to determine whether there is any indication that those assets have suffered an impairment loss. If any such indication exists, the recoverable amount of the investment is estimated in order to determine the extent of the impairment loss (if any). Where it is not possible to estimate the recoverable amount of an individual investment, the company estimates the recoverable amount of the cash-generating unit to which the investment belongs.

(Continued)

1. Accounting policies

Recoverable amount is the higher of fair value less costs to sell and value in use. In assessing value in use, the estimated future cash flows are discounted to their present value using a pre-tax discount rate that reflects current market assessments of the time value of money and the risks specific to the asset for which the estimates of future cash flows have not been adjusted.

If the recoverable amount of an asset (or cash-generating unit) is estimated to be less than its carrying amount, the carrying amount of the asset (or cash-generating unit) is reduced to its recoverable amount. An impairment loss is recognised immediately in profit or loss, unless the relevant asset is carried at a revalued amount, in which case the impairment loss is treated as a revaluation decrease.

Recognised impairment losses are reversed, if, and only if, the reasons for the impairment loss have ceased to apply. Where an impairment loss subsequently reverses, the carrying amount of the asset (or cash-generating unit) is increased to the revised estimate of its recoverable amount, but so that the increased carrying amount does not exceed the carrying amount that would have been determined had no impairment loss been recognised for the asset (or cash-generating unit) in prior years. A reversal of an impairment loss is recognised immediately in profit or loss, unless the relevant asset is carried at a revalued amount, in which case the reversal of the impairment loss is treated as a revaluation increase.

Cash and cash equivalents

Cash and cash equivalents are basic financial assets and include cash in hand, deposits held at call with banks, other short-term liquid investments with original maturities of three months or less, and bank overdrafts. Bank overdrafts are shown within borrowings in current liabilities.

Financial instruments

The company has elected to apply the provisions of Section 11 'Basic Financial Instruments' and Section 12 'Other Financial Instruments Issues' of FRS 102 (S.1A) to all of its financial instruments.

Financial instruments are recognised in the company's balance sheet when the company becomes party to the contractual provisions of the instrument.

Financial assets and liabilities are offset, with the net amounts presented in the financial statements, when there is a legally enforceable right to set off the recognised amounts and there is an intention to settle on a net basis or to realise the asset and settle this liability simultaneously.

(Continued)

Basic financial assets

Basic financial assets, which include debtors and cash and bank balances, are initially measured at transaction price including transaction costs and are subsequently carried at amortised cost using the effective interest method unless the arrangement constitutes a financing transaction, where the transaction is measured at the present value of the future receipts discounted at a market rate of interest. Financial assets classified as receivable within one year are not amortised.

Classification of financial liabilities

Financial liabilities and equity instruments are classified according to the substance of the contractual arrangements entered into. An equity instrument is any contract that evidences a residual interest in the assets of the company after deducting all of its liabilities.

Basic financial liabilities

Basic financial liabilities, including creditors, bank loans, loans from fellow group companies and preference shares that are classified as debt, are initially recognised at transaction price unless the arrangement constitutes a financing transaction, where the debt instrument is measured at the present value of the future payments discounted at a market rate of interest. Financial liabilities classified as payable within one year are not amortised.

Debt instruments are subsequently carried at amortised cost, using the effective interest rate method.

Trade creditors are obligations to pay for goods or services that have been acquired in the ordinary course of business from suppliers. Amounts payable are classified as current liabilities if payment is due within one year or less. If not, they are presented as non-current liabilities. Trade creditors are recognised initially at transaction price and subsequently measured at amortised cost using the effective interest method.

Equity instruments

Equity instruments issued by the company are recorded at the proceeds received, net of direct issue costs. Dividends payable on equity instruments are recognised as liabilities once they are no longer at the discretion of the company.

Fundamental accounting concept

The Accounts are prepared on the basis that the fundamental accounting concept of going concern is applied. Following review of of the Union's cash requirements it is considered that the Union will be able to continue in operational existence for the foreseeable future. A principal factor in this consideration is the intention of the members to continue to provide financial support for Union as required. The committee are confident that such support will continue for the foreseeable future. On this basis, the Directors consider that the going concern concept continues to be appropriate and this, therefore, has been applied

(Continued)

	2019	2018
2. Operating results	£	£
Stated after charging;		
Auditors' remuneration	1,150	700
No remuneration was paid to any of the board members during the year.		

3. Taxation

The Union does not operate for profit. There is, therefore, no liability to corporation tax.

4. Subscriptions

Subscriptions are recognised only when they are received.

5.Creditors: Amounts falling due within one year	£	£
Loans from members	20,695	15,135
Accruals	250	800
	£20,945	£15,935

6.Ordinary Share Capital

The union does not have a share capital.

7. Capital commitments

There were no firm capital commitments at the balance sheet date.

8. Movement in funds	2019	2018	
	£	£	
Opening balance	(15,132)	(15,088)	
Surplus/(Deficit for the year)	(3,445)	(44)	
Funds at 31 December 2019	<u>(£18,577)</u>	_(£15,132)	

There were no gains or losses during the year other than those recognised in the Income and Expenditure Account. There are no restricted funds.

9. Control

The union is under the control of the Union Officers.

10. Accounting periods

The accounts and the comparatives are for a twelve month period.

Detailed Income and Expenditure Account for the year ended 31 December 2019

	2019		2018	
	£	£	£	£
Income				
Subscriptions		42,505		20,386
Other income				28,968
		42,505		49,354
Expenditure				
Legal fees and court costs	8,959		15,976	
Printing, Stationery & Postage	628		1,533	
Equipment	-		4,019	
Uniform costs	-		65	
Refurbishing	-		1,143	
Room hire			755	
Donations	707		102	
PTSC Union	-		1,338	
Rent	3,448		1,815	
Insurance	5,214		4,080	
Motor, travel & subsistence	11,626		9,137	
Web, Phone, Sky & TV	8,027		6,813	
Auditors' remuneration	1,150		700	
Training	200		_	
Bank Charges	1,796		20	
Sundry	4,195	-	1,902	
		45,950		49,398
Surplus/(Deficit) of income over expenditure		(3,445)		(44)